

ODRC Meeting June 15th, 2021

In Attendance: Rick, Drake, Brad, Brett, Jocelyn, Jennifer, Dave, Trish

Regrets: Jody, Les, Tyler

Correspondence

- Joe Beevers is not committing to a cash donation at this time, but would be open to doing a fundraiser with us in the fall
- Discussion about doing this with others, food truck wars?

President's Report

- Jody was not able to attend
- Jody needs to call the alarm company about the alarm going off and find out if we need to be doing something to fix that.
- Water coming up through the floor before we had the storm, and after as well. Septic pump turned off? Brad following up on that

Treasurer Report

- Drake went through the financial report from the month of May
- Drake will be moving and will need to fill the spot
- Drake moved to have the report adopted, seconded by Brad

Secretary Report

- Nothing to report

Rink/Minor Hockey

- Need to discuss fee amount
- Canteen and what it is going to look like needs to be determined

Fitness Centre

- Currently closed until at least June 26th
- Erik is working on new bathroom of the fitness centre the walls and door are in
- When new equipment comes, old will be taken out and Nick is going to buy it from us
- AGM will discuss increase in rates due to renos, balance is important though
- Brett and Jocelyn to meet and let board know before the AGM what the fees will go up to

Capital Fundraiser

- Ad in the SMP
- An updated one will go in the Brandon Sun on July long weekend, will be updated from May long to now
- \$1500 donation from Sunrise Credit Union
- Plaques in the garden area
- Kelly Frey to give rocks as gift in kind to the rec centre, Darren Beatty will move as gift in kind
- Hoping that in two weeks we should get an answer about our grants

Project Committee Update

- South deck issue, Mike's timeframe and the landscapers
- Code issues – upgraded handrail, piles instead of pads, ramp off the deck
- The ramp alone is an extra \$40,000 cost
- We can delay it approximately 6 months, but it will have to be done properly – without we are not going to be to code, it could also be an issue when we go to license the deck
- We can apply for grants to try and help cover the cost of the ramp
- Curtains have come in and right now they are in progress of being installed
- Sound clouds have been installed, technician is coming to test them
- New LED lighting being installed on the stage on June 22nd
- Kitchen is just about finished, mostly just assembling left to do, everything has arrived
- Electrical flip on the 24th
- AC is going in on the 28th of June, pad is poured and the unit has arrived
- Guy Bieber is paying for four new fans for the air conditioner, thank you to him for donating as a gift in kind
- John Stiles is donating his time to do the masonry on the sign out front
- Rick and Eric are meeting with John to go through materials wanted
- Eric is working on the gym

New Business

- Anita's Blinds – wanting to do gift in kind for the blinds in the hall
- Trish will get in touch with her to book a time with Anita to meet with her and Jennifer in July
- Jennifer talking to someone about the potential of the job at the hall
- Dave MacDonald to talk to us about the sign at the AGM
- All functions were cancelled for July
- Ball diamond an invoice is coming in
- The grant that baseball applied for was not successful

Meeting adjourned by Jennifer, seconded by Brad

Next meeting July 14th at 7pm